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	Office of Human Resources and Equal Opportunity

12345 El Monte Road, Los Altos Hills, CA  94022


TO:

PPO+ Enrollees

FROM:

Christine Vo, Benefits and Workers’ Compensation Analyst

DATE:

November 7, 2006

RE:
PPO+ PREMIUM FOR DEPENDENT(S) COVERAGE - JANUARY 1, 2007

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

Due to changes in the provider network, the District will reduce the premium paid by employees and retirees for dependent coverage under the PPO+ Medical Plan.  Effective January 1, 2007 the premium paid by employees and retirees for dependent coverage under the PPO+ Medical Plan will be rolled back to a “reduced premium” equivalent to the 2005-06 annual rate. 

CURRENT PREMIUM

REDUCED PREMIUM (2005-06 Rate)

Employee + 1 Dependent:
$150.00 month/$1,800 year
$77.12 month/$925.44 year
Employee + 2+ Dependents 
$200.00 month/$2,400 year
$101.74 month/$1,220.88 year
The District will pay the difference in cost between the current annual premium and the “reduced premium” for dependent coverage.  Effective January 1, 2007, the District will cease deducting contributions for dependent coverage, and retirees will no longer be required to submit payment for dependent coverage.  Contributions will resume with the next plan year, in July 2007.  If you terminate your employment prior to the next plan year, no contribution refunds will be given.  

Please note that the dependent coverage premium for the 2007-08 plan year will return to the normal rate, i.e., the difference in the conventional rates between the PPO Network-Only Plan and the PPO+ Combined Coverage Plan.  Lockton Insurance Brokers, Inc., the District benefits consultant, anticipates that rates will approximate the 2006-07 level ($150/one dependent and $200/two+ dependents).  The 2007-08 contributions for dependent coverage will be announced prior to the start of the April open enrollment period.

For information regarding group health plans or claim forms visit our web site: http://hr.fhda.edu/benefits.
For a list of contracted providers, please access www.myUHC.com to set up your own personal LOGIN and PASSWORD.  For PPO Network Only, you must access providers from United HealthCare CHOICE Health Plan. For PPO+, you can access providers from United HealthCare CHOICE PLUS Health Plan, or any non-contracted provider.

Please search under "FACILITY" when seeking an Ambulance Service, Ambulatory Surgical Center, Dialysis Center, Extended Care Facility, Home Health Agency, Home IV Therapy, Hospice Center, Labs, Medical Equipment Vendors, Medical Rehab Center, MRI, Nursing Home, Physical Therapy, Radiology Center, or Urgent Care Center.

NOTE:  Per IRS regulations, employees cannot make changes to their current flexible spending account (FSA) elections.  IRS does not consider material changes in provider networks as a life-qualifying event to change a FSA election.
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